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COFFEE MORNING
The Coffee Morning held on Saturday, May 26th, at Hopland Cottage, raised the sum of £501.40.  
£301.40 of thus will go into the Church funds, and £200 will be donated to the Salvation Army. 
A big 'THANK YOU'  to all those who gave help to make the morning a success, and also, to all 
those who came and supported us !
The first draw of the 2018/19 100 club took place at this event.  The results were ;
1.  No.        Marcus and Julie Le-Grys.     £50
2.  No.        Clair Pattinson.                       £30
3.  No.        Liz Osmond.                           £20
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNERS !

JULY COFFEE MORNING
The next Coffee Morning will be at 4, Windmill Close, on Saturday, July 14th, at 10.30am, 
(home of Ron and June Nunn.)         Entry £2, which includes coffee and cake.
Raffle,  Bring and Buy,  White Elephant,  Cakes etc
The proceeds will be divided between Kirton and West Markham Churches. 
Please come and join us - EVERYBODY WELCOME !
The second draw of the 100 club will take place at this event !

BAPTISM
On Trinity Sunday, May 27th, at 12.30pm, James, son of David and Lucy Sole, from Rolleston,  
and grandson of George and Kath Sole of ( Kirton) -  was baptised by Rev Anna Alls, at Kirton 
Church.  

LAXTON OPEN CHURCHES WEEKEND -July 7th and 8th
WEDDING FAIR on July 7th - (10.30am-5.30pm)
Displays of wedding dresses, flowers, cakes, photos and music playing. Refreshments all day.
SONGS OF PRAISE with Joan Wood on Sunday 8th - 10.30 am
Favourite wedding hymns and readings, after which the church will remain open until 5.30pm.  
Refreshments served all day

OPENING OF KIRTON PLAYING FIELD
A 'Picnic in the Park' was organised on Sunday, May 20th, at 2pm, on Kirton playing field.  Kirton 
Parish Council had managed to obtain a £10,000 grant for new play equipment, which had been 
installed on the site.   Mr Mark Spencer, Conservative MP for Sherwood, was invited to attend, and 
he opened the playing field officially, after which, the youngsters and adults were able to try out the 
new play equipment.  Many thanks must go to Kirton Parish Council , especially Nicola Batty and 
Tony O 'Keefe for all their hard work in preparing the field and organising the occasion.  It was 
lovely to see so many children enjoying themselves on the equipment  during half-term week !

NURTURING GROUP
Rev Zoe Burton, will lead a nurturing group, at Ollerton Vicarage, on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of 
the month, at 7.30pm.  The topic will be 'The Ten Commandments', and anyone is welcome to 
attend.

SEED SCATTERING WEEKEND
This will take place between June 8th and 10th, when a series of events have been organised 
within our group of parishes.  Please see details on the service sheet.




